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Non peer reviewed
Writing source code is an inherent part of research in majority of research disciplines nowadays, from physics and earth sciences to linguistics and archaeology. In order to advance their work, researchers increasingly get engaged into software development at different levels. This Birds of a Feather session brings together the community of Research Software Engineers (RSE). 
The RSE community originated in the U.K. They developed a list of questions to define who an RSE is [1]:
1. Are you employed to develop software for research?
2. Are you spending more time developing software than conducting research?
3. Are you employed as a postdoctoral researcher, even though you predominantly work on software development?
4. Are you the person who does computers in your research group?
5. Are you sometimes not named on research papers despite playing a fundamental part in developing the software used to create them?
6. Do you lack the metrics needed to progress your academic career, like papers and conference presentations, despite having made a significant contribution through software?

If you answered yes to any of the questions above, you should attend this session. We will provide you with a short recap as to what has been done so far regarding Aotearoa, New Zealand and Australian chapter of RSE. We want to hear from you whether there are any particular characteristics of doing an RSE job in Aotearoa, New Zealand.

 We will introduce the RSE Aotearoa-NZ 2018 survey run along with other international chapters’ surveys. The goal of this session is to raise awareness about RSEs, their job profile and importance across the sector. We want to hear from the community what actions should be a priority.

[1] http://rse.ac.uk/
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